
 1 

 

Newsletter  26th November 2023 

WELCOME TO OUR CHURCHES: 

 

CONNECT WITH US ONLINE: 

Facebook.com/BramhamBenefice 

www.bramhambenefice.org   

 
 

OUR CLERGY: 

Rev. Nick Morgan, Vicar 
revnjmorgan@gmail.com  

 

Rev. Trish Anslow, Assistant Priest 
t.anslow@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Rev. Glenda Webb, Associate Priest 
revglendabramhambenefice@gmail.com 

 

Joanna Davies, Connections Minister 
beneficeconnectionsminister@gmail.com 

 

Emma Hunter, Benefice Safeguarding Officer 
safeguardingbramhambenefice@gmail.com 

 

Parish Office: 01937 844402                            
Mon-Thurs 8.30am-2.30pm 

Emma Hunter, Parish Administrator 
bramhambenefice@outlook.com 

Announcing our next curate 
 

Rev’d Nick Morgan writes, "I am delighted to announce that Hannah Moore has been 
invited by The Most Reverend Stephen Cottrell, Archbishop of York to serve the             
Bramham Benefice as our curate from next summer.  Having met and chatted with 
Hannah a few times now, I am confident that she will be a blessing to us, our worship 
and ministry, and that we in our five churches will be a blessing to her as she begins 
ordained ministry.  Hannah's ordination will take place at 2.30pm on Saturday 29th 
June 2024 at York Minster, and to welcome Hannah, we shall have a Benefice service 
of Holy Communion with a formal welcome on behalf of all our churches and the            
communities we serve on Sunday 30th June followed by a light lunch at St Mary's, 
Boston Spa. More details on that will follow nearer the time." 

Hello!  

My name is Hannah Moore. I’m currently training for Ordination at 

Westcott House in Cambridge. I’m really looking forward to joining you at 

the end of June 2024 as the assistant curate following my Ordination to the 

diaconate.  

Before training for ordination, I studied Music at the University of York and 

went to St Lawrence Parish Church.  I’ve always been in and around churches 

and I was a chorister at Beverley Minster as a child.  

I’m particularly interested in prayer and spirituality in the life of the church 

and how we teach and share our faith with others.  

In my spare time I can usually be found reading but I also enjoy baking (and 

eating) cake. I’m also looking forward to playing in a brass band again.  

Looking forward to meeting you all soon! 

Hannah 



 

 

PLEASE HELP US PRAY 

OCCASIONAL OFFICES: 

Services across the Benefice 

10.00am Wednesday  -  Communion Service at St. Mary’s Church,                
Boston Spa 

 

Join  us at: 
facebook.com/BramhamBenefice 

or 

www.BramhamBenefice.org/online-services 

8am Sundays - Communion Service  
1st, 3rd and 4th Sunday of the month at St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

2nd Sunday of the month at All Saints’, Thorp Arch 

6pm  Sunday—Compline Service at St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

9.15am Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday Morning Prayer at St. Mary’s 

Church, Boston Spa 

FUNERALS: 
 

Joyce Gresty 

Wednesday 29th November 

St. Luke’s Church, Clifford 

1.00pm 

 

 

Graham Walker 

Thursday 30th November 

St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

11am 

 

 

Alan Rayner 

Tuesday 5th December 2023 

St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

1.00pm 

 

BAPTISM: 
 

Jude Ellison 

Sunday 26th November 

St Mary’s Church 

Boston Spa 

 

 

 

 

 

WEDDINGS 
 
 
 

St. Mary’s Email Prayer Group  
If you would like to include someone                                                                      

on the Prayer list  please contact Niki on:   
stmarysprayer18@gmail.com 

 
 

THE RECENTLY DEPARTED:  
 Joan Haxton, Margaret Smallwood,              

Raymond Brown, Graham Walker, Ronald 

Dobson and Alan Rayner 

Alex Hetherington  

and  

Eleanor Murray 

Saturday 16th December 

St Mary’s Church 

Boston Spa 
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Readings 

26th Nov 9.30am Parish Worship 

3rd Dec 9.30am Communion Service 

10th Dec 8.00am Communion Service 

17th Dec 9.30am 
Parish Worship—Lessons and 

Carols 

All Saints’ Church,  
Thorp Arch 

St. Peter’s Church, 
Walton 

26th Nov 10am Parish Worship 

3rd Dec 10am Celtic Communion Service 

10th Dec 10am Communion Service 

17th Dec 
10am 
4pm 

Communion Service 
Carols and Lessons 

26th Nov 11am Parish Mass 

3rd Dec 
11am 

3.30pm 
Parish Mass 

Advent Carol Service  

10th Dec 11am Parish Worship 

17th Dec 11am Parish Mass 

St. Luke’s Church, 
Clifford 

26th Nov 9.30am Communion Service 

3rd Dec   

10th Dec 9.30am Communion Service 

17th Dec 9.30am 
Parish Worship—Lessons and 

Carols 

All Saints’ Church,              
Bramham 

St. Mary’s Church, 
Boston Spa 

26th Nov 10am Communion Service 

3rd Dec 10am All Together Christingle  

10th Dec 10am Communion Service 

17th Dec 
10am 
4pm 

Communion Service 
Carol Service 

26th November 
 

Ezekiel 34.11-16,20-24 
Ephesians 1.15-end 

Matthew 25.31-end  
  

3rd December 
 

Isaiah 64.1-9 
I Corinthians 1.3-9 

Mark 13.24-end 
  

10th December 
 

Isaiah 40.1-11 
2 Peter 3.8-15a 

Mark 1.1-8 
  

17th December 
 

Isaiah 61.1-4,8-end 
1 Thessalonians 5.16-

24 
John 1.6-8,19-28 
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St. Mary’s Church, 
Boston Spa 

                                         

Guest preacher at St Mary's, Boston Spa 
Janet Burrows,  Sunday 17th December 

I'm delighted to be invited to St Mary's morning service on    
17 December.  I'm currently an Ordinand, studying part-time 
at  St Hild College (the successor to Rev Nick's training col-
lege) in Mirfield and in my final year of 3.  Rev Nick is my Per-
sonal Tutor for this year so is acting as a mentor for me and                
providing support as I prepare for ordination, including inviting 

me to preach.  All being well, I hope to be ordained in York Minster next June as 
a self-supporting minister (SSM).  My home church is St Peter's in Norton,           
Malton, an area where I grew up and moved back to about 7 years ago although 
I now live in a village just outside Malton with my husband and two teenage 
daughters.  My background is tourism marketing and I currently work at Malton 
School as Marketing & Communications Officer.  This will be my first visit to             
St Mary's and I very much look forward to meeting you.   



 

 

NOVEMBER 2023: WE'RE CURRENTLY 
LOW ON... 

• LONG-LIFE MILK - ESPECIALLY SEMI-SKIMMED 

• LONG-LIFE FRUIT JUICE - CARTONS PLEASE 

• INSTANT HOT CHOCOLATE 
• TINNED HOT MEATS: MINCE, STEW, HOT 
DOGS 
• TINNED COLD MEATS: CORNED BEEF 
• TINNED POTATOES 

• INSTANT MASH 
• SPONGE PUDDINGS - LONGLIFE 

• CUSTARD - TINNED OR CARTONS 
• TINNED FRUIT - ALL TYPES 

• INSTANT COFFEE - SMALL JARS PLEASE 
• TINNED FISH - NOT TUNA 

• PASTA'N'SAUCE SACHETS 

• POT NOODLES 
• INSTANT PORRIDGE 
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Many thanks to all who have    
donated umbrella's so far. 

We are still collecting!!!!! 
Please donate umbrellas to help the asylum seekers 

who are staying in the Gateway Hotel.  
They have a 30 minute walk to the nearest bus stop. 
Donations can be dropped off at St. Mary’s Church 



 

 


